
 

OVERVIEW & SCRUTINY / TROSOLWG A CHRAFFU 
 

SWANSEA COUNCIL / CYNGOR ABERTAWE 
GUILDHALL, SWANSEA, SA1 4PE / NEUADD Y DDINAS, ABERTAWE, SA1 4PE 

 

www.swansea.gov.uk / www.abertawe.gov.uk  
 

I dderbyn yr wybodaeth hon mewn fformat arall neu yn Gymraeg, cysylltwch â’r person uchod 
To receive this information in alternative format, or in Welsh please contact the above 

 

 
 
  
To/ 
Councillor Jennifer Raynor    
Cabinet Member for Education 
Improvement, Learning & Skills 
 
BY EMAIL 
 
cc Cabinet Members 

Please ask for: 
Gofynnwch am: 

Scrutiny 
  

Direct Line: 
Llinell Uniongyrochol: 

01792 637257 
  

e-Mail 
e-Bost: 

scrutiny@swansea.gov.uk 

  

Our Ref 
Ein Cyf: 

SPC/2018-19/10 

  

Your Ref 
Eich Cyf: 

 

  

Date 
Dyddiad: 

20 March 2019 

 

Summary: This is a letter from the Scrutiny Programme Committee to the Cabinet 
Member following the meeting of the Committee on 11 March 2019.  It is about a 
Call-in regarding confirmation that was sought of Cabinet on the 21 February2019 to 
commit to the Capital Programme for the new build to Gorseinon Primary School, 
subject to entering into a contract with Welsh Government and in accordance with 
Financial Procedure Rule 7. 

 
Dear Councillor Raynor, 
 

Call in – New Build Gorseinon Primary School 
 

Thank you for attending the Scrutiny Programme Committee on 11 March 
2019 to outline and answer questions relating to a Call in received on the 
Capital Programme for the New Build to Gorseinon Primary School. 
 
Following our discussion we agreed that we are satisfied with the explanation 
and the decision outlined in the Cabinet Report of the 21 February can now 
be implemented. 
 
We did, however, wish to highlight the following points: 

1. We would like to see a process developed were all future reports to 
Cabinet include an assessment on the impact that decisions may have in 
respect of the Wellbeing of Future Generations Act. Reports should then 
reference to the council's corporate priority on biodiversity and the 
preservation of green spaces. 
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2. Concern was raised about the increase in the cost of the construction of 
the new school and how the figure was obtained. An explanation from the 
officers was given but it was not clear in the report. A learning point from 
this is that clear understanding of the figures should be written into future 
reports. 

3. We would like to reinforce the need for as much ‘greening’ of the site as 
possible. 

 
We welcome your views on these points and would request a written 
response by 11 April 2019.  
 
Yours sincerely, 
 
COUNCILLOR TERRY HENNEGAN 
Vice Chair, Scrutiny Programme Committee 

 Cllr.terry.hennegan@swansea.gov.uk  
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